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LONG OVERDUE APAGB AWARDS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Phil Charnock APAGB, Gwen Charnock APAGB, Vice President, Roger Parry & Christine Widdall APAGB 

 
Pictured at the PAGB Inter-Club Print Championship, who can believe that these very 
worthy recipients did not already hold the APAGB Award after decades of service to 
Clubs and to their Federation, the L&CPU.   
 

As the official photographer at the event, Gwen was set up ready to take a photograph 
of the presentation – until she realised that she was one of those being honoured.   
 

Although no longer involved, Gwen and Phil are the founders of the hugely successful 
Wigan 10 and have visited hundreds of clubs, lecturing and judging, over many years.   
 

Christine is also an active lecturer and judge and currently runs the very productive APM 
mentoring scheme in the L&CPU. 
 

All three have served regularly on judging panels for almost every PAGB event and 
competition. 

mailto:rod@creative-camera.co.uk
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         

 

Renewal of Club Public 
Liability Insurance for 2020 

 

Due to changes in legislation it is no 
longer possible for Federations to 
collect Public Liability Insurance 
Premiums from their clubs. Instead the 
Clubs must make their payments 
directly to the PAGB Brokers, Darwin 
Clayton, or to another suitable insurer 
of their choice. 
 

The PAGB has e-mailed a template letter 
to each Federation which they will forward 
to the Secretaries of all their Clubs. 
 

This will be circulated as soon as 
practicable to Clubs to enable them to 
renew their current policies, or to take out 
new policies, prior to their current policies 
expiring at the end of January 2020. 
 

The PAGB’s brokers will send a schedule 
of costs to each Federation which can 
then be circulated to all their Clubs.  
Federations will be notified of those Clubs 
who have failed to renew their policies, so 
that suitable reminders can be sent. 
 

It is still vital that all clubs continue to hold 
Public Liability Insurance to protect them 
against claims and Federations should 
regularly check that their Clubs are 
insured, to ensure that their members, 
visitors,  judges and lecturers are fully 
covered when attending these Clubs. 
 

The PAGB advises that Club Secretaries 
contact their Federation if they have not 
received the letter notifying them of these 
changes to Public Liability Insurance 
renewals. 
 

Richard Speirs. PAGB Insurance Officer 
 

 
The PAGB advises that club Secretaries 
contact their Federations if they haven’t 
received a letter notifying them of the changes 

 Even more IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

 invited to 

                   in 
St Martin in the Bull Ring 
          Birmingham 
                  on 

Saturday 7th December  
             at 2.00pm 
minutes from New Street Station 
 

It does not matter if you had a 
print accepted, or not, you are 
still very welcome to join us for  
a glass of mulled wine and a 
gingerbread man! 
 
 
  PUT IT IN 
YOUR DIARY 

  NOW! 
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ARDEN PHOTO GROUP 
INTER-CLUB PRINT CHAMPIONS 2019 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

In TEN appearances at these Championships, Arden 
have never failed to make the Final and this is their 
Fourth Win.  Only Smethwick have a better record of 
wins and very few Clubs have reached more Finals. 

http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-242#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-242#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
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<< The Championship is 
a team competition but 
the judges are pleased to 
make some Individual 
Awards. See the details here 
 

http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/sites/default/files/newslet
ters/en241%20extra%20Print%20Championship.pdf 

 

http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/sites/default/files/newsletters/en241%20extra%20Print%20Championship.pdf
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/sites/default/files/newsletters/en241%20extra%20Print%20Championship.pdf
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-242#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-242#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/newsletter/issue-242#block-views-gallery-images-block-1
http://www.pagbnews.co.uk/sites/default/files/newsletters/en241%20extra%20Print%20Championship.pdf
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Janet Elizabeth Cawley (1949-2019) 
 

It is with great sadness that I have to tell you that my partner and best friend of over thirty years passed 
away peacefully today on 11th November 2019 - Armistice Day.  How appropriate that it happened 
today, close to 11am, a day that meant so much to Jan as every year while she was president of the 
St Athan WI she would stand at the war memorial in the village while the service took place for all those 
brave men and women.  When she could no longer stand for the service she would listen to it on the 
television. 
 

Those of you who knew Jan were aware that for over fifteen years she had been bravely fighting 
polycystic kidney disease and was often in pain but continued to support photographers in South Wales 
and the UK. 
 

After qualifying at the Newport College of Art, Jan worked for British Steel which incorporated all types 
of photography including microscopy and scanning electron microscopy.  In 1983 she took over the 
running of the photographic department in the Plant Science Department (formerly the Botany School) 
in University College, Cardiff.  I was temporarily running the photographic laboratory while I was writing 
up my PhD and using the 5x4 plate camera and darkroom facilities to prepare my thesis.  When Jan 
arrived she quickly threw me out, and I had to be nice to her to get my work done!  Members of the 
Department used to laugh as we were always falling out and not speaking to each other.  How we lived 
together for so long in harmony I shall never know.   
 

There was no digital photography in those days or computers.  The first PCs were just arriving in the 
Department - Commodore PETS with small square keyboards.  During her time at the College she 
converted completely to digital and although some of the most important printing was still sent out as 
digital files to Davies Colour, most was printed internally. 
 

In the amateur field we both joined Rhoose Camera Club and then the Vale Photographic Club where 
she was chairman for about nine years, and in that time her enthusiasm and competitive drive projected 
the club to become one of the top clubs in South Wales.  She spent hours of her time both at the Club 
and privately helping members improve their photography. 
 

She won many competitions and awards both internally and internationally with her characteristic work.  
We often joked because we would go out together and I would be walking miles with my camera, while 
Jan remained quite close to the car and waited for the shot to come to her, and she invariably came 
away with a winner!  Her international work gained her a FIAP silver distinction, and many of her 
pictures achieving bronze, silver and gold awards. 
 

In order to promote photography further she joined the committee of the Welsh Photographic 
Federation where she was awarded an honorary FWPF for her services.  She became President of the 
WPF as well as FIAP Liaison Officer.  She became a highly respected International Judge both in 
Wales and England and was asked to judge the Photographic Alliance of Great Britain (PAGB) APMs 
(Awards for Photographic Merit).    She was also invited by FIAP to judge their competition in Pistoia, 
Italy. 
 

With her enthusiasm and contacts, she revitalised the WPF Convention and although she was unwell, 
she was still actively supporting Delme Jones over the last couple of years Conventions. She spent 
many hours and through her vast knowledge of the photographic world organised an interesting and 
varied programme each year. 
 

Although failing health made travelling to London difficult, she served on the PAGB Committee as the 
PAGB member for the WPF.  She also still judged Internationals in England and Wales and I know will 
be missed by many of the International judges in the UK.  I believe the last International that she judged 
was the Bristol Salon. 
 

As well as myself and a lot of fellow photographers she will be greatly missed by her son Alex, daughter-
in-law Caroline, granddaughter Elsa and grandson who is due in two weeks. 
 

Ed Cloutman 
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The GB Cup 2020 is OPEN until 20 January 2020 
 

                                                           Entry Fees for Each GB Cup  
                                 (to defray costs which are also being subsidised from Sponsorship income) 

 

                                                            GB Cup (Open) £7.50 per club 
                                                    GB Cup (Small Clubs) £7.50 per club 
                                                    GB Cup (Natural History) £7.50 per club 
                                                    

THE GB CUP 2020 IS SPONSORED BY www.paperspectrum.co.uk 
 

  

The Great British Cup (Large Clubs Open)  
 

1.1 Each club must submit 15 PDI – ONLINE.  
1.2 Natural History PDI are NOT permitted and, if included, will not be judged. For this event the rule is “If it 

looks like Natural History it is Natural History”.  Please comply fully with this rule. 
1.3 No photographer may have more than 4 PDIs and there must be at least 6 photographers in the entry. 
 

The Great British Cup (Small Clubs Open) 
 

 2.1 Each club must submit 10 PDI – ONLINE.  
 2.2 Natural History PDI are NOT permitted and, if included, will not be judged. For this event the rule is “If it 

looks like Natural History it is Natural History”.  Please comply fully with this rule. 
2.3 No photographer may have more than 4 PDIs and there must be at least 4 photographers in the entry. 

 

The Great British Cup (Nature) 
 

3.1 Each club may submit a minimum of 3 and a maximum of 21 PDI – ONLINE. 
3.2 The Winning Club will be decided on the aggregate of the 10 highest scoring PDIs.  If a Club has entered 

fewer than 10 PDIs it cannot qualify for the Club trophy.  Individual awards will be available at the 
discretion of the judges including “PAGB Nature Photographer of the Year” based on an individual’s best 
3 PDIs.  You are encouraged to enter even if you have only one Nature photographer in your Club.  The 
judges will recognise all aspects of Nature. 

3.3 No photographer may have more than 3 PDIs. 
3.4 Our definition of Natural History is given on the PAGB Website. 
3.5 The GB Cup is not a Wildlife Competition but photographs which comply with our Wildlife definition and 

which are marked (W) may be considered for a Wildlife Individual Award. 
 

For the Full Rules, Explanatory Notes and Entry Form visit 
http://www.thepagb.org.uk/competitions/great-british-cup 

 

 

The GB Trophy 2020 is OPEN until 20 January 2020 
 

  
Entry Fee is 50p per image 

(to defray costs which are also being subsidised from Sponsorship income) 

 

 
The GB Trophy calendar has been put back to coincide with the calendar of the GB Cup which 
will reduce costs the same judges can be used for both events. This is because the Trophy has 
not attracted as many entries as was expected when the competition was launched. We really 
hope this move will attract more entries as the PAGB is actively promoting print media in 
amateur photography. The same images can be used in both events. 
 

The Great British Trophy (Open)  
  

1.1 Each club can submit a minimum of 4 and a maximum of 24 monochrome and/or colour prints, minimum 
size A4, maximum size A3.  

file:///C:/Users/Rod/Documents/1.2%20NEWSLETTERS/PAGB%20e-news/Word/www.paperspectrum.co.uk
http://www.thepagb.org.uk/competitions/great-british-cup
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1.2 Natural History prints are NOT permitted and, if included, will not be judged. For this event the rule is “If 
it looks like Natural History it is Natural History”.  Please comply fully with this rule. 

1.3 Order of merit will be decided on the 12 highest scoring prints. Clubs entering less than 12 prints will 
have all their prints totaled. 

1.4 No photographer may have more than 4 prints. 
 

The Great British Trophy (Nature) 
 

2.1 Each club can submit a minimum of 4 and a maximum of 24 Nature prints, minimum size A4, maximum 
size A3. 

2.2 Order of merit will be decided on the 12 highest scoring prints. Clubs entering less than 12 prints will 
have all their prints totaled. 

2.3 No photographer may have more than 4 print. 
2.4 The GB Trophy is not a Wildlife Competition but photographs which comply with our Wildlife definition 

and which are marked (W) may be considered for a Wildlife Individual Award. 
 

For the Full Rules, Explanatory Notes and Entry Form visit 
http://www.thepagb.org.uk/competitions/gb-prints 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.thepagb.org.uk/competitions/gb-prints
https://imagesinthesun.com/
www,bristolphoto.org.uk
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GODALMING PHOTO CLUB 

INTER-CLUB PRINTPLATE WINNERS 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

More pictures by the Finalist Clubs in later issues of e-news 
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Extract from WEBSITE REPORT TO THE EC, OCT 2019  (thepagb.org.uk / thepagb.uk) 
(This is just one of many reports considered by the PAGB Executive Committee.  Whilst it may be of limited interest to many of you, it does give a flavour of the work 

conducted by volunteers on your behalf) 

 

There have been no problems with the hosting package. General maintenance, including backups, has continued. Content has been 
updated as required.   There have been no changes in registered domains. We are hoping that PlusNet will not renew pagb-photography-
uk.co.uk* in November.  *Not owned by the PAGB. 
 

The number of visitors over the summer drifted down to around 100 per day. This changed with the announcement of ‘masters of print’ 
when visits increased to over 400 in one day. The Home page now displays a visitor count for the past week. Currently 1265 per week. 
 

Over approximately 6 months since the last report there have been 29 contacts via the website, of which five were spam. Elimination of 
spam is difficult, although it is easy to ignore, and various avoidance methods are in place. The largest number of enquiries (9) were 
about use of the Central Entries/Management System (CES), which is reasonable given the increasing use of that system to deliver Club 
services. Other enquiries are mostly minor administrative matters, especially about current PAGB events. 
 
By default, WordPress is a time sequenced blogging system, which can also be used for static content. Recording blogs is simplified by 
storing media in dated folders, and dated folders were used when the current site was first set up. Dated folders add complexity to links 
and are not required in a static system. Over the summer, all dated folders were removed and all affected media reloaded and relinked.  
 

Adding galleries of images for event results is not difficult, but there are several detailed processes. Available software has been 
configured to assist with (1) renaming files from the CES standard to the website standard, (2) removing certain EXIF data which 
interferes with gallery management, and (3) resizing and imprinting image files before upload. 
 

There is a separate report about the Recorded Lecture Service (RLS), which has undergone its planned transformation over the summer. 
The main website no longer holds an independent list of available lectures. Instead, there is a program on the RLS server which displays 
the available lectures, and that program is used via a link from the main website, meaning that the available information always up to 
date. This is similar to the method now used to display the PAGB Diary. 
 

Use of Security Certificates 
There was an enquiry about the use or non-use of security certificates on the various PAGB web sites (main, CES, e-news, e-news 
signup). Security on a web site is indicated by a padlock icon or the use of the https protocol, rather than just http. Security certificates 
are offered through web hosting providers and their effect is to encrypt traffic between the user’s browser and the server. This is relevant 
for transaction data including logon credentials.  The main web site does not use a certificate. There are only two uses of personal data 
on the site – the administrative user logon and the contact form. Data for the contact form is therefore passed in clear. As use of the 
contact form only results in an email, and emails are sent in clear, there would be no value in having a certificate. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

                                               SOUTHPORT is one of only THREE BPE 
                                                  EXHIBITIONS to support PRINTS 
 
 

                                                                  KEEPING PRINTS ALIVE 
 
 

www.southportphotographic.co.uk
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https://www.canon.co.uk/cashback/current-cashback/ 

https://www.canon.co.uk/cashback/current-cashback/
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BLACKBURN PEOPLE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Our thanks to Gwen Charnock who was our “Official Photographer” at the Print Championship 
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https://www.wilkinson.co.uk/ 
 

https://www.wilkinson.co.uk/
https://www.wilkinson.co.uk/
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 << Lots going on, in and around the  
Bull Ring in addition to the fabulous  

 exhibition.  

  
Bring the family and make a great 

day of it! 
 
 
 
 
 
 


